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   Grade 1 -7 
   SBST Meetings 
   Primary School Exam starts 
        
      
           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Dear Parents / Guardians 
Women’s month has sadly come to an end, but we will continue to celebrate their strength and resolve. It is the start 
of a new month which brings along with it Spring Day and the break of new life, new beginnings, etc. It has indeed 
been a long winter and hopefully the sunshine will bring us some good cheer at RSA. We are introducing the Summer 
Uniform and ask for your support and continued control in this regard. Info has been sent with all learners. Thank you 
very much for the wonderful support and fun we had with our annual Color Run this past Saturday, we were all 
covered in different colors!! Some new developments: we are using the new entrance to Leopard’s Rest to alleviate 
traffic; we have a 25% Discount on registration fees for 2023 for all our new parents. We are praying for all our grade 
12 learners as they start Prelim Exam God bless you and your family! Cycle Tests starts soon! 

  
1.  Primary School Exam starts 06/09/22 and ends 14/09/22 
2.  Grades 8-11 Cycle Tests start 12/09/22 and end 19/09/22 
3.  Grade 12 Prelim Exams continues this week and let’s continue to keep  

     them in our prayers! 

4.  Thank you for a wonderful and fun-filled Color Run! The support was 

     greatly appreciated!  

5. We are coming slowly towards the end of another term on 30th of 

     September and all eyes should be to give our best! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

We also want to welcome 
Ms A Rakgalakane our new 
Afrikaans FAL educator for 
grade 9 and 10 
Thank you mam for joining 
us at Royal Schools 
Alberton. The kids will be 
overjoyed to have you. 
 

 

 
PRE-PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS:                                                            PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS 
                                                                                                      

We welcome teacher Gladys Motholo to our team.   We welcome the following staff members to  
She is our new assistant teacher.     our primary school  
 

● R Daya Gr 4-5 LS 
● L Petersen Gr 4-5 ENG HL 
● S Ngwenya Gr 1C 
● L Shongwe Foundation 

phase assistant  
        
       We would also like to thank our Parents for  
       supporting our Valentine ’s Day fundraiser!  
       Learners enjoyed themselves immensely.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
HIGH SCHOOL NEWS 
We want to congratulate Mr Alex Zivave with his                Ms Kumalo, thank you for joining our  
appointment as Discipline manager in our High                   family to teach Social Science and Natural 
School. Good luck Mr Zivave…we need you to                     Science to grade 8 and 9 learners.  
make sure our kids are safe and well behaved.                    Welcome on board. 
 
We also want to welcome Mr R Pretorius our new              Our High school teachers showed how  
Afrikaans FAL educator for grade 9 and 10.                           creative they can be in decorating their 
Thank you sir for joining us at Royal Schools                         classroom doors. 
Alberton. We know the learners will appreciate  
your hard work and passion for Afrikaans. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


